Pittsford Community Lacrosse, Inc. Executive Board Meeting March 1, 2011

Meeting called to order at 7:35pm

Present: Scott Schindler (President), Tim Cooper (Treasurer), Nancy Miller-Randall, Mark Mapstone, Tim Gaffney, Eric Strauf, Patti Weiner, Michael Cross, Doug Wetzel, Jeni Connors, Al Testa, Jack Alva, Dan Palka, Becky Cincebox, Tom Cincebox, Kevin Cox, Mark Mapstone, Ron Bajorek, George Phelps and Sheila Magda.

Lax Festival: Paula Jamison would like a few assistants to assist her in organizing the festival. Mike Pieper, Chris Marsh and Mike Rumirel are heading up the auction.

RALL Schedule: Not available yet.

Financials:

Girls Program	3/1/11
9-12	\$11,571.85
Modified	\$2,143.54
5/6	\$9,813.32
3/4	\$6,909.42
1/2	\$2,460.23

Boy's Program	3/1/11
9-12	\$5,346.47
7/8	\$2,086.40
5/6	\$11,834.14
3/4	\$14,649.36
1/2	\$5,818.33

Presently, the General Fund is \$334.81.

How does the general fund get reimbursed? A portion (\$5) of the PCLI membership fee (\$25) goes into

ROC-E6 Inner City Lacrosse Program: We will have a collection for old/ used boy's lacrosse equipment at the festival to support this program.

Program updates:

Girl's Youth:

Coaches just met. The girl's programs have huge numbers and are currently looking for coaches to help and field space.

There are 4 teams at Grades 1/2, 2 or 3 teams at Grades 3/4 and 3 teams at Grades 5/6.

The Pittsford Recreation Center is not ours and we need to get away from depending on that location and use the reserved fields.

Modified:

Girl's JV Tryouts are 3/7 MTW at the Brighton Sports Zone.

Varsity tryouts are M-F at the Brighton Sports Zone.

Parents to check email or can receive confirmation of tryouts on the website. There will be a Varsity tab on the website.

Girls Varsity:

The Varsity Parent Meeting will be held on Saturday, March 12. Time and location TBD.

A bus trip to Long island on April 15-17 to play 4 scrimmages, including a game against Farmingdale, has been approved for the Girls varsity team. The trip will include the bus fare, 2 night's accommodation, breakfast and dinner both days and a show on Saturday night. The fee for the trip is \$455.00 per person or \$10,000.

PCLI is funding 50% of the trip.

Each player is required to pay \$250. The players will also be able to sell coupon books to fund the trip.

Two fundraisers are also being held to help fund the trip.

Boys Youth:

There are 3 teams at Grades K/ 1/2, 2 teams at Grades 3/4 and 4 teams at Grades 5/6.

Field space is needed a Pittsford Rec for K -2. The small goals and nets are also needed.

Field space at Calkins Road and practice days and times are still being discussed.

Indoor practice times are scheduled.

Equipment: Scott Fairbrother is meeting with the coaches to ensure everything they need will be available.

Dick's Days: Pittsford Lacrosse Dick's Discount days will be March 5th and 6th. All Pittsford Lacrosse families will be eligible for 15% off anything in the store, at all locations. This discount is allowed to be combined with other coupons.

Coupon and Flyer can be found on the website.

Uniforms/ Merchandise: Boys uniform distribution will be held from 9-11 on Saturday, March 5 at Pittsford Rec in room 101.

Girl's uniforms will be available in about a week.

Pinnies are needed for all practice teams.

Round Table Discussion:

AED's: Scott Schindler and Sheila Magda discussed the possibility of purchasing AED's for the youth programs. Information from the US Lacrosse website regarding AED's was passed out. Additionally, we discussed the grant program that is available from US Lacrosse that could be used to fund the purchase and training of the AED's.

Concerns around liability and maintaining the training program were raised. We will continue to research this subject before any decision will be made.

Scott Barker, Pittsford Athletic Director, was unable to attend due to a Pittsford basketball sectional game being held at the same time, he will make an effort to attend the April meeting.

Next PCLI meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 5 from 7:00 – 9:00 at Pittsford Rec room 202. Respectfully submitted,

Sheila Magda Secretary Pittsford Community Lacrosse, Inc.